3 November 2016
Extraordinary Election -

Candidate nominations close
@ 4:00pm

15 November
Ordinary Meeting of Council @
6:45pm in Beacon CWA House

15 November
Recycling Collection

—— COUNCILLORS — Acting Chief Executive Officer

Cr Rachel Kirby

President

P: 089686 1160

E: crkirby@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au

Cr Stuart Faulkner

Deputy President

P: 089686 1050

E: crfaulkner@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au

Cr Tony Sachse
P: 08 9685 1257
E: crsachse@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au

Cr Helen Shemeld
P: 089686 1054
E: crshemeld@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au

Cr John Beagley
P: 089685 1247
E: crbeagley@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au

Cr Callum Lumsden
P: 089686 1100
E: crlumsden@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au

Vacant
P:
E:

DIARY DATES —
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31 October 2016

PROPOSED PERMANENT ROAD CLOSURE

Pursuant to Section 58 of the Land Administration Act 1987, notice is
hereby given that the Shire of Mt Marshall intends to close a portion of
the following road in Welbungin:

Potts Road

The portion of the road to be closed will be from the Welbungin — Wialki
Road, east to the Mukinbudin boundary. This part of the road has never
been constructed and will revert back to crown land.

Submissions regarding the proposed closure are invited from interested
persons. Submissions must be received in writing prior to the close of
2016 addressed

business on to the

undersigned.

Friday 25th November

Mr Stephen Tindale

Shire of Mt Marshall
P.O. Box 20
BENCUBBIN WA 6477

NOVEMBER
COUNCIL
Please note that the November
Meeting of Council is being held at
6:45pm in the Beacon CWA
House, 14 Rowlands Street,
Beacon on November 15.

MEETING OF

DON’T FORGET—SHIRE OF MT MARSHALL EXTRAORDINARY
ELECTION NOMINATIONS CLOSE THURSDAY 3 NOVEMBER
Councillor - Term to expire 21 October 2017

Nominations are to be lodged at the Shire office and if you would like
any further information regarding what is involved, nomination packs
are available by contacting Returning Officer, Stephen Tindale, also in
the Shire office. Please see the call for nominations notice elsewhere in
this edition.

CONTACT US
80 Monger Street, Bencubbin WA 6477 | Phone: 08 9685 1202 | Fax: 08 9685 1299
Email: admin@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au | www.mtmarshall.wa.gov.au
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Shire of Mt Marshall
Bush Fire Act 1954
Prohibited Burning Time

All burning is prohibited in the Shire of Mt Marshall from Tuesday 1st November 2016 to Tuesday
31st January 2017. The Restricted Burning time will then continue to Saturday 15th March 2017.

Burning which may be done during the prohibited burning time.

BURNING TO PROTECT A DWELLING/HOUSE

Throughout the whole of the prohibited burning times, a fire break may be burnt to protect a
dwelling house or other building, or a stack of produce. All the conditions of section 18 of the Bush
Fires Act must be complied with including obtaining a permit for the burning. The burning may be
carried out only between the hours of 4 o’clock in the afternoon and midnight of the same day as is
specified in the permit, and within two plough or spade breaks of which the outer break is not more
than 100 metres from the property to be protected.

BURNING OF GARDEN REFUSE AND RUBBISH

Garden refuse and rubbish may be burnt at any time, day or night, in a properly constructed
incinerator designed to prevent the escape of sparks or burning material.

Garden refuse and rubbish burnt on the ground may be burnt only between the hours of 6 o’clock
in the evening and 11 o’clock of the same day and must be completely extinguished no later than
midnight on that day.

FIREBREAKS

All landholders are reminded of the requirements relating to the provision of firebreaks. If your
firebreaks do not comply with the Shire’s “Fire Break Order” it may affect your insurance. Town site
residents who have not complied please expect a letter from the Shire very shortly.

If you require any further information please contact the Shire Office or your local Bush Fire
Control Officer

TAKE CARE AND HELP TO PREVENT BUSH FIRES
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Positions Vacant

The Shire has the following vacancies to fill in our Works Department . These positions are all for
an immediate start and the successful applicants will receive on the job training as well as enjoy
the opportunity to up-skill and experience a variety of tasks. Have you or has someone you know
just finished secondary education or are you looking for something more permanent after your
harvest employment? The Shire would love to hear from anyone who is enthusiastic and keen to
learn as well as apply any skills currently held in a busy team environment.

Parks and Gardens Leading Hand

A vacancy exists for a full time member of our Parks and Gardens team, in Bencubbin (38hrs/wk).
You will be required to perform a variety of duties within the Shire of Mt Marshall including but not
limited to maintaining the Shire’s watering systems. This position will see the successful applicant
learning or using their already acquired skills to operate a variety of Shire plant and equipment.

Remuneration will be according to Level 3.4 of the Local Government Industry Award 2010
(dependant on experience) and Shire housing may be negotiated with the successful applicant.

To obtain a copy of the position description, please contact Nadine Richmond during office hours
on 08 9685 1202 or via email ea@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au.

Applications submitted to the undersigned, marked ‘Private & Confidential’ are to be received by
4pm, Friday 11 November 2016.

Maintenance Officer

A vacancy exists for a full time Maintenance Officer in Bencubbin (38hrs/wk). You will be required
to perform a variety of duties within the Shire of Mt Marshall including but not limited to road
maintenance and general labour. This position will see the successful applicant learning or using
their already acquired skills to operate a variety of Shire plant and equipment.

Continued over page
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Remuneration will be according to Level 3 of the Local Government Industry Award 2010 and
Shire housing may be negotiated with the successful applicant.

To obtain a copy of the position description, please contact Nadine Richmond during office hours
on 08 9685 1202 or via email ea@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au.

Applications submitted to the undersigned, marked ‘Private & Confidential’ are to be received by
4pm, Friday 11 November 2016.

Plant Operator

A vacancy exists for a full time Plant Operator in Bencubbin (38hrs/wk). You will be required to
operate a variety of Shire plant and equipment however the main task for this position is to operate
the Shire’s rollers within the construction crew.

Remuneration will be according to Level 3 of the Local Government Industry Award 2010 and
Shire housing may be negotiated with the successful applicant.

To obtain a copy of the position description, please contact Nadine Richmond during office hours
on 08 9685 1202 or via email ea@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au.

Applications submitted to the undersigned, marked ‘Private & Confidential’ are to be received by
4pm, Friday 11 November 2016.

Stephen Tindale

Acting Chief Executive Officer
PO Box 20

BENCUBBIN WA 6477

APPOINTMENT OF CEO UPDATE

Since the departure of former CEO, Dirk Sellenger, Council along
with the assistance of the Western Australian Local Government
Association (WALGA), have been working on appointing a
permanent CEO here at the Shire. At this stage no appointments have been made and this will
see Acting CEO, Stephen Tindale continuing at the Shire until 30 June of 2017 unless an earlier
permanent appointment is made.




